

DUNURE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MEETING ON TUESDAY 18 NOVEMBER 2008
IN KENNEDY HALL, DUNURE, AT 7.30PM

SEDERUNT: Mr Adam Montgomerie, Chair; Mr Philip Findlay, V Chair;
Mr Roy Storie, Treasurer; Mrs Jean McGinn, Secretary;
Mr David Broadhead; Mrs Margaret Masterman; Mr Angus MacLeod.

IN ATTENDANCE: Councillor Sandra Goldie; Mrs Thea Petticrew, Link Officer

Mr Montgomerie introduced Mrs Thea Petticrew and welcomed her as our new Link Officer.

1. **APOLOGIES:** Mr A Guthrie.
2. **Adoption of minutes for meeting of Tuesday 21 October 2008.**
Proposed by Mr David Broadhead, Seconded Mr Philip Findlay.
3. **POLICE REPORT:** No Police report to hand.
4. **COUNCILLOR'S REPORT:** It was reported to Councillor Goldie that the lines had still not been painted in the bus turning area. Councillor Goldie asked if a waste bin had been installed near the bus stop on Kennedy Drive, but Mr Guthrie was not at the meeting to ask. We confirmed to Councillor Goldie that the problem of flooding in Station Road had been resolved and that the Roads Department did some work on Lagg Brae but it remains to be seen if this will be effective.
5. **MATTERS ARISING:**
 - i. **SITE FOR BENCH:** Mr Findlay has yet to get the all clear from Scottish Water to clear and tidy up this area.
 - ii. **LABYRINTH:** Work still progressing here.
 - iii. **New Community Council Handbooks** have been handed out to members.
 - iv. **Poppy Wreath** was laid at the Cemetery on Remembrance Sunday by Mr Montgomerie.
 - v. **Proposed Non-Collection of Brown Bins** during winter months. Mr Broadhead again expressed his concern as the pilot scheme will run from 1 November to end of March. Mrs Petticrew suggests we write to Community Councils whose areas are taking part in the pilot scheme to ask how their residents are reacting to blue bins being emptied on brown bin days.

6. FINANCIAL REPORT:

Balance at 21 October 2008 in Administration Account £4366.39.

(This takes into account all the grant which was obtained for the Labyrinth Project which has not yet been used). During the month £59.80 was paid for planters and our annual membership of C V O of £15.

A further £75 still to be taken into account:

Dunure Youth Club	£25.00
ASACC	£25.00
J McCrindle	£25.00

New Community Hall Account

£2488.51

7. OPEN FORUM: No members of the public were present.

8. CORRESPONDENCE:

- Letter From Mrs Nelson, South Ayrshire council advising of new Link Officer .
- South Ayrshire Council Rural Panel will take place in Pinwherry on 4 December.
- South Ayrshire Council asking for email contact if we wish panel agendas this way.
- NHS- Information on Shared Care Scotland Online Short Break Info.
- Ayrshire Leader - Launch of Programme on Thursday 20 Nov in Maybole Town Hall.
- Ebrief - Cathy Jamieson, MSP.
- Email from Southern Upland Partnership. Their Website is www.sup.org.uk if anyone would like to read same.
- Email from A Monkhouse, ASACC asking for £25 for Affiliation Fees which has been forwarded.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS:

Withdrawn - Burton Farm: Subdivision & alterations of dwelling house.

Permitted - Genoch Farm: Change of use of farm buildings to form 7 dwelling houses.

9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

- Cards were delivered to some homes with details of Community Policing. To find out more it was suggested a visit to the website www.strathclyde.police.uk A Sergeant (John Hamilton) and four other officers cover the Ward area which includes Dunure. The Officers are P C Chris Sewell; P C John Hamil; P C William Deans; P C Richard Armstrong.
- Mr Storie has paid the sum of £25 for Affiliation Fees - ASACC.
- Dates for 2009 Community Council meetings will be advised.
- Mr Findlay commented on the problems faced by drivers during two Football Tournaments which took place at the Old Racecourse in later summer. Cars were parked all along Doonfoot Road and adjacent to traffic lights at the junction with Racecourse View/Seafield Road. This caused delays to traffic using the road and also danger at the north end near the traffic lights. Mrs Petticrew suggests we write to Nancy Rodger, Events Co-ordinator with a copy to Strathclyde Police expressing our concerns.
- Mrs Masterman mentioned the sign at Limekiln was in need of repair. Suggested she find out wording and it may be possible to get new sign.

Meeting closed at 8.50pm and the next meeting will be held on Tuesday 20 January 2009 at 7.30pm. (No meeting in December).